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To whom it may concern, 

Electricity Networks Aotearoa (ENA) appreciates the opportunity to make a submission to the 
discussion paper on Exploring a consumer data right for the electricity sector (the discussion 
paper).  

ENA represents the 27 electricity distribution businesses (EDBs) in New Zealand (see Appendix 
A) which provide local and regional electricity networks. EDBs employ 10,000 people, deliver 
energy to more than two million homes and businesses and have spent or invested $8 billion in 
the last five years. 

ENA and its members are supportive of efforts to allow consumers to be more engaged and 
empowered regarding their choices in the electricity market, and therefore support the 
introduction of a Consumer Data Right (CDR) into the sector. We expect that this will drive 
greater innovation and competitive tension into the retail electricity sector for the long-term 
benefit of consumers. We have therefore engaged with the consultation questions with a view 
to making the enactment of a CDR in the electricity sector as effective and efficient as possible. 

ENA does however have some concerns that the new obligations and restrictions around data in 
both the Customer and Product Data Bill and the regulations contemplated by this consultation 
may interfere with both long-standing and emerging industry data sharing arrangements. It may 
be that, by designating industry parties and data within the context of a CDR regime, otherwise 
routine data exchange/access arrangements may inadvertently fall under the scope (and 
therefore requirements) of that regime. 

These changes could undermine the ability of EDBs to receive consumption data (as per their 
individual Default Distribution Agreements (DDAs) with retailers) for the purposes of billing for 
electricity network services. Clearly this is not the Government’s intent with this suite of 
legislation, but as these arrangements are absolutely fundamental to the smooth operation of 
the electricity sector, we urge MBIE to be especially careful that such unintended consequences 
do not arise. 



















 

 

Appendix A: ENA Members  
 

Electricity Networks Aotearoa makes this submission along with the support of its members, 

listed below. 

Alpine Energy  

Aurora Energy  

Buller Electricity  

Centralines 

Counties Energy  

Electra  

EA Networks  

Firstlight Network  

Horizon Energy Distribution  

MainPower NZ  

Marlborough Lines  

Nelson Electricity  

Network Tasman  

Network Waitaki  

Northpower  

Orion New Zealand  

Powerco  

PowerNet  

Scanpower  

The Lines Company  

Top Energy  

Unison Networks  

Vector  

Waipa Networks  

WEL Networks  

Wellington Electricity Lines  

Westpower  




